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Alums Come Together for Reunion Weekend
For over ninety years, Holy Name School 
has provided a strong educational and 
spiritual foundation for students.  The 
memories that have been made are 
immeasurable.  Once again classmates are 
coming together to celebrate those memories 
and friendships that were created as students 
at Holy Name.  This year’s reunion weekend 
will be held June 11th and 12th.  We hope 
you will join us in celebrating Reunion 
Weekend 2011. 

Curt Simon Class of 1971
What is your favorite memory of Holy 
Name School?
My favorite memories are participating in 
the plays, musicals and conference acting 
competitions.
After graduation, did you continue on to 
post secondary education…What career 
path did you take after graduating from 
Holy Name?
After graduating in 1971, I attended UNO 
for a short time and worked various jobs.  
In 1974, I began a career in the intercity 
bus business with Greyhound Lines.  I left 
Greyhound in 1987 to work for Metro Area 
Transit, where I am still employed as the 
Executive Director.  I did 
go on to complete post 
secondary education at 
Bellevue University.  I am 
married to my best friend 
and wonderful wife Julie.  
We have a 13 year old 
daughter, Molly.  I have 
2 grown sons from my 
fi rst marriage, Bryan and 
Nick.
In your family life after 
high school (college) 
– did your learning 
experiences at Holy 
Name play a role in 
your choice of spouse, 
marriage, in raising your 
children?

My 12 years of catholic education taught me 
the importance of faith and the purpose and 
structure it helps bring to life.  I have tried to 
instill this in my marriage and by providing 
catholic teaching to my children. 
Who was your favorite Holy Name grade/
high school teacher?
My favorite grade school teacher was Sister 
Collette, I had her for both 1st and 4th grade.  
My favorite high school teacher was Kirk 
Este who taught history and social studies.
If you could go back and tell your Holy 
Name teachers one thing what would it 
be?
“Leave me alone, quit picking on me.”
What is your advice to current Holy 
Name students?
My advice is to stick with it, no matter 
how things may look.  Persistence pays off 
and there is no substitute for passionately 
pursuing your dreams and goals.
What is your hope for Holy Name School?
My hope is that HN endures for many years 
to come.

Curt Simon and Ann Kenison entertain at the NHS Induction Ceremony with a 
excerpt from “You Know I Can’t Hear You When the Waters Running.”

Interviews continued on page 6 & 7
More on Reunion Weekend, turn to pages 5 & 7
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You can advertise in THE RAMBLER!
This quarterly publication goes to more than 3,800 alumni, parishioners, 

and friends of Holy Name in Omaha and across the nation.

Advertise now!
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1/4 Page (4" x 3½") ................................$100
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Mail to:  Holy Name Alumni and Development
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3014 N. 45th Street, Omaha, Ne 68104



Save these dates for 2011!
Harvest 2011 Kick Off Wine and Sign: May 18

Honors Assembly: May 20
All School Reunion Weekend: June 11, 12

2011-2012 School Year Resumes: August 22
McKenna, McKervey and Finney Concert: August 26

Harvest: October 7
Memorial Mass: November 5

Holy Name Catholic Elementary School admits students of any race, color, national or ethnic origins to all 
the rights, privileges, programs, and activities generally accorded or made available to students at this school. 
We do not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national or ethnic origin in the administration of our 
educational policies, admissions policies, scholarship and loan programs, or athletic and other 
school-administered programs.

THE RAMBLER is published four times a year by the Holy Name Alumni and Development Offi ce. The 
publication is available on our website at www.holynameomaha.org.

For more information please contact:

Holy Name Alumni and Development                             Fr. Frank Baumert, Pastor
3014 N. 45 St., Omaha, NE 68104  frankbaumert@holynameomaha.org
402-451-6622 or 1-888-999-4655                                    Colleen Peterson, Director of Development
Fax: 402-457-6901  colleenpeterson@holynameomaha.org
School offi ce: 402-451-5403                                            Kevin Joyce, Business Manager
Email: holynamealumni@holynameomaha.org                     kevinjoyce@holynameomaha.org
Website: www.holynameomaha.org                                 Sofi e Kock, Principal
      skock@novia.net
                                                                                          Karen Hankins, Data Administrator 
  karenhankins@holynameomaha.org
                                                                                          Megan Moslander, Marketing & Events Coordinator
  meganmoslander@holynameomaha.org
                                                                                          Jackie Mlady, Parish Secretary 
  jackiemlady@holynameomaha.org
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The Mission of Holy Name Catholic Elementary School

The mission of Holy Name Catholic Elementary School is to educate children of diverse backgrounds to 
be academically prepared, compassionate toward others and rooted in the Catholic Christian Community

Holy Name School was proud to be the only school taking part in the City 
of Omaha Lemonade Day on May 1. Students became CEO’s for one day 
by running their own lemonade stand.   Fourteen students set-up their own 
lemonade stand in fi ve different locations around the city.  Cole Kuiper 
one of the student entrepreneurs said “Running your own business is a lot 
of responsibility and work, but it’s worth it especially when some of the 
proceeds go to charity”.  Holy Name students collectively raised $350.00 
and one-third of the monies will go to the following student designated 
charities:  Cancer Research, Susan Komen for the Cure, Children’s 
Hospital, Humane Society and the Ronald McDonald House. Lemonade 
Day is a program of Omaha Serves, the city’s initiative to increase citizen 
engagement to address urgent community needs. One of the city’s priority 
areas is serving Omaha’s youth and ensuring they have the support and 
skills necessary to be successful today and in the future. Lemonade Day 
provided youth with an opportunity to work with a caring adult to develop 
a business while learning valuable life and job skills. 

Holy Name teacher Karen Smolinski, with students Nick 
Davis and Keeley King along with City of Omaha Mayor 
Jim Suttle at the Lemonade Day Press Conference

Holy Name School a Part of Lemonade Days 2011

From the Principal
  As an accredited school in the State of Nebraska, Holy Name School is required to 

engage in 5 year cycles of continuous improvement.  Goals are determined at the beginning 
of each cycle and then the process of developing action plans and activities to accomplish 
those goals are put into place.  The process is culminated with a visit from an external team of 
evaluators.  We have just completed this round of 5 years.  I want to share some of the process 
and results with you.

  Math problem solving and school climate were our target areas of study.  Each of the 
teachers was involved in one of the target area committees.  But, every teacher was responsible 
for implementing the action plans developed for each study area.  Over the 5 years many new 
ideas and activities were developed and put into practice.  

  A new math program was introduced requiring new lesson plans and instructional 
processes.   Strategies for consistency and common practices were shared.  We watched our 
math computation scores on ITBS standardized testing closely.  Teachers gave pre and post 

tests each semester and recorded scores.  Math meetings were held at the beginning of each daily lesson. Repetition, 
drill and timed tests became a regular part of the math routine.  As a result we saw our math computation scores increase 
signifi cantly.
 School Climate involved two distinct directions of study…one to highlight and celebrate our diverse student 
population and the second to improve student-student relationships.  Once again teachers were called on to be creative and 
“think out-of-the-box” to provide activities and programs that encouraged harmonious relationships throughout the student 
body.  Artists in residence from Korea, Japan and Benin, Africa were engaged using grant funding.  Formal programming 
to assist with positive peer interactions were scheduled.  Teachers taught regular lessons focused on building respect and 
cooperation.  Student surveys indicated a strong improvement in self-confi dence and self-respect.  
 All of this was accomplished in the midst of regular school programming and curriculum.  We have been 
busy!  So, did we accomplish our goals……did we meet the criteria…..did we pass the test for renewed accreditation?  
The initial summary report was overfl owing with compliments about our achievements.  Our visitors were positively 
overwhelmed as they questioned parents and board members.  But, the group that impressed them the most was our 
students!  These young people shared personal pride in their school and expressed thankfulness for the efforts teachers 
make on their behalf.  Yes, our visitors were impressed and we are now ready to begin a new 5 year cycle of efforts to get 
even better!  Pray for us as we continue to do the Lord’s work at Holy Name School.
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Making Music at LinkUP Program
The Fourth 
Grade class at 
Holy Name 
Catholic 
School 
recently 
participated 
in the Omaha 
Symphony’s 
Community 
LinkUP 

Program on March 30th at the Holland Performing Arts 
Center.  The Omaha Symphony partners with Carnegie 
Hall to present the program to schools in the Omaha metro 
area. Students explored melody through work on soprano 
recorder and voice, creative work in improvisation and 
composition, and critical listening.  With instruments in 
hand, students applied their skills and played with the 
Omaha Symphony at the culminating concert. Four Holy 
Name students were selected to play on stage with the 
Omaha Symphony at the concert.  The students played 
classical works by Beethoven, Dvorak, Copland, and two 
pieces commissioned by Carnegie, “Come to Play” and 
“Simple Melody,” ,pieces that were commissioned by 
Carnegie. As a follow-up to the concert, students will write 
narratives to describe their experience and the pieces they 
played at the concert as part of their music curriculum.   

Grab Your Hat and Read with the Cat!
It was that time of year again, to gear up for Read Across 
America Day and Dr. Seuss’s birthday on March 2! Holy 
Name took part in this wonderful event promoting the love 
of reading!  The teachers talked to their students about 
their personal love of reading and the book or series that 
hooked them on reading. The teachers felt that sharing with 
the students the value of reading for pleasure was very 
important so on Wednesday, March 2nd the entire student 
body AND the teachers stopped classes and read a book 
together.  All the students enjoyed the opportunity to read 
their favorite books!

Students Enjoy Read to Kids 2011 
As part of a month 
long “Read to 
Kids” program at 
Holy Name School, 
Congressman Lee 
Terry stopped by the 
4th grade classroom 
to read a book to 
the students.  After 
reading, “Tops and 
Bottoms”, he took 
time to pose with the 
class and even gave 
some autographs to 
the students.  Readers from different walks of life visited 
throughout the month.  It was a time to bond with the 
community and form lasting relationships with celebrities, 
public servants, businessmen and women, alumni and 
parishioners. In total, about fi fty celebrity readers joined 
us throughout Read to Kids Days. The joy of reading is a 
wonderful gift to share!

BINGO! 
BINGO!  That cry could 
be heard at Holy Name 
School.  To cap off 
Catholic School’s Week, 
the Student Council 
sponsored an all-school 
BINGO game.  The 

entire school body met 
in the cafeteria and played several rounds of BINGO.  
The Student Council called the numbers and assisted the 
younger students.  There were many happy prize winners.  
We even had the preschool class join in on the festivities.  
What a special way to end a very special week!

Pictured:    Nisrine Bango, Antonio Martinez, Kelsey 
Peterson, and Christopher Mitchell.

Pictured Pictured left to right:   Nisrine Bango, 
Elizabeth Joka, Alexis Grieb, Kelsey Peterson, 
Lee Terry, Apayo Apayo and Christopher 
Stallworth.

Pictured:  7th graders Angela Whitney, 
Antigone Falkner and Mariah Houston

Holy Name School Honors Assembly 
Friday, May 20th at 10:00 A.M.

Please join  us 
in celebrating the accomplishments of our 

wonderful students!

Find us on Facebook! 
Holy Name Catholic Elementary School 

& Holy Name Catholic Community 
now have a facebook pages!  
Like Us to keep up to date 
on all the exciting news!

www.facebook.com/holynamecatholiccommunity-
omaha

www.facebook.com/holynameschoolomaha
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100 Days of School at Holy Name
The 100th day of school took a little while longer to arrive 

this year due 
to the snow 
days.  The late 
arrival made 
the celebration 
even more 
special to the 
Kindergarten 
class at Holy 
Name.  They 
spent the 
morning at 
Fontenelle 
Forest enjoying 

the brisk weather and then returned to school in time to 
create the hats shown here.  Each child brought 100 of a 
food item to school.  After counting their items, they had 
a celebratory snack.  The students all agreed the day was 
worth the wait!

Pre-K Guest Reader
Holy Name 
Catholic School 
Pre-K class had a 
visiting reader last 
week.  Ms. Kate 
Martens-Stricklett, 
stopped by to 
read “If I Ran a 
Zoo” by Dr Seuss 
to the students. 
Ms. Martens 
Stricklett spends 
a lot of time at 
Holy Name and is 

instrumental in bringing quality after school programming 
to our students. Ms. Martens-Stricklett works for Creighton 
University’s School of Pharmacy and Health Professions 
Offi ce of Interprofessional Scholarship, Service and 
Education (OISSE) as an Education Coordinator. The 
Holy Name Catholic School Afterschool Health Literacy 
Program is one of the many interprofessional health related 
service initiatives she facilitates in the Omaha area through 
the OISSE offi ce. The Health Literacy program brings 
valuable health information and complimentary interactive 
activities to Holy Name Students.

Students Learn to Crochet
This week at Holy 
Name School the 
students were offered 
a new experience…
crocheting!  Mrs. 
Wieger, our school 
librarian, assisted 
by Mrs. Hawley, our 
fi rst grade teacher, 
started a crochet 
club for interested 
students.  Ten 
students, both boys 
and girls, joined in.  The two left-handed students needed 
a little guidance from Mrs. Smolinski, our technology 
coordinator, but once they learned from a “lefty,” they did a 
wonderful job.  Also assisting were Mrs. Lee, a parent, and 
Mrs. Lampe, a grandparent. The students will meet every 
week learning new stitches and maybe even making a gift 
for someone.

World Language Guest Instructor
Holy Name School was honored to have a guest instructor 
for World Language class this year.  Ms. Sumin Oh is from 
Seoul, Korea.  She spent time with the 4th through 8th 
grade classes teaching them about the customs, culture and 
language of her home country.  Ms. Oh also taught at Holy 
Ghost School during her stay in Omaha.  

Pictured left to right:  back row: Hailee Davis, Amaya 
Sims, Carter Moss, Nylah Boyd, Mackenzie Denny, 
Ahok Apayo, Carly Evans  Front Row:  Houston Mckell, 
Landon Olson, Luke Martinez, Isaiah Henry, Nia Smith, 
Zachary Riedemann

Pictured:  Mrs. Wieger and 5th grader Jerrika 
Blackman

Pictured:  Ms. Oh in front of her Korean bulletin board with the 5th grade 
class. Left to right: Back row: Daniel Hospodka, Nyasibit Kume, Kamyrn 
Pullen, Felicia Carroll, Ms. O, Jessica Lee, Jerrika Blackman  Middle 
Row: Cheyenne Casey, Nathan Mitchell, Jacob Ramold, Seamus Lee, 
Jesse Evans. Front Row:  Nick Hilton, Llyia Mckell, Kobe Robinson.

Pictured:  Pre-K students DeAndrea Blackamore, 
Andrew Pickett, X’Arion Swift, Aiyana Davis, Kate 
Martin-Stricklett (OISSE Creighton University), 
Audrey Ngamelue, Carter Gintz, Jaylen Hover
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Join Us 
2011 Alumni Reunion Weekend

Saturday, June 11th & Sunday, June 12th
Don’t want to do a lot of planning for Saturday night June 11th? 

Join us at Clancy’s on 114th & Dodge for refreshments! 
A room is reserved from 7:00 to 11:00 p.m. for Holy Name Alumni! 

 Sunday morning June 12th we will gather as a community for the
All School Reunion Mass at 10:30 a.m. followed by a reception in the cafeteria.

Class of 1961!
Welcome to Holy Name…Jacquie Young, Terry 
O’Connor, Stevie Pfl ug, Denny Peterson, Dan 
Umbach, Luray Sinclair, and Bob Wilson greet Richard 
Steinhausen, a transfer student from Catholic Central in 
Philadelphia, PA.

Let us help you get in touch with your classmates! 

If you have started planning please send us the information to be posted on the 
website (www.holynameomaha.org) and through Facebook. 

If you haven’t started and would like some support we can provide class lists,
send out postcards or letters. 

Feel free to contact us at 402-451-6622

Class of 1956:  Senior Choir
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Julie Bea Wolff Pierson Class of 1961
What is your favorite memory of Holy Name School?
Kindergarten in the little school.  First Mass in the new 
church.  Dances in the little gym. Plays and musicals. 
Redemptorists and Servants of Mary. Teachers. Dear 
Friends. Being able to walk to Benson for the football 
games and back to the little gym for dances.  The new gym 
decorated for dances. 
After graduation, did you continue on to post secondary 
education…What career path did you take…What have 
you done since graduating from Holy Name?  
Two years of college, wife and mom fi rst then in business 
with my husband Dick.  Now retired and enjoying 
grandchildren.  I have also had the pleasure of being in 
several plays at the Elkhorn/Valley Community theatre.  I 
just fi nished Scrooge, Christmas Past and Oklahoma (Aunt 
Eller).  It was lots of fun.  
In your family life after high school (college) – did your 
learning experiences at Holy Name play a role in your 
choice of spouse, marriage, in raising your children?
I give my mom and dad most of the credit. Remember 
two parent families?  But everything about that school and 
neighborhood was truly a village.  Our whole lives were 
centered around the school and church.  What a blessing. I 
couldn’t have done it without Sister Callista. I wish I had 
a nickel for every time I quote something I learned at Holy 
Name. 
Who was your favorite Holy Name grade/high school 
teacher?
Too many to mention.  They all had something unique 
to share, and they were all so humble and giving. Their 
example of service caused me to serve in many places in
my life and I hope to be able to serve for as long as I live. 
If you could go back and tell your Holy Name teachers 
one thing what would it be?
Thank you.  Our class (61) has had the privilege of having 
many of the teachers at our reunions, and what a trip it must 
have been to see that we didn’t end up in prison.  They 
seemed sincerely thrilled to be able to see us and I know I 
was grateful for the opportunity to say thank you as an adult.  
Thank you to Tom, Kathy and Sharon for having the sense
to invite them.
What is your advice to current Holy Name students?
I have had the opportunity to read to the children at Holy 
Name, and I would say to them you are blessed to be at 
Holy Name.  Your staff is tops, and I hope Holy Name will 
be there forever.  That neighborhood, which is so beautiful, 

would never make it without Holy Name. 
In conclusion, what else would you like to say about Holy 
Name?
Finally thank you for giving me the opportunity to put in 
words, what has always been in my heart. I made my fi rst 
Holy Communion, Confi rmation, 8th grade graduation, high 
school graduation, wedding (46 years ago) conversion of my 
husband and my sons baptism at Holy Name.  My heart will 
be ever grateful for my mom and dad’s decision to move to 
Holy Name. 

HN Class of “71” - 40 Year reunion
When: June 3-5, 2011
Where: Friday June 3 1:00 pm
Golf at Indian Creek Golf Course, 3825 N. 202nd St. 
Party to follow in Club House 5:30-?
Saturday, June 4: Party at Harrah’s Casino, Council 
Bluffs, $30 per person 6 PM-? 
RSVP: Curt Simon (402) 334-0464, csimon@tconl.com, 
or Joan Gilroy Tu (402) 598-7441, jgills2@gmail.com.
For the Saturday event at Harrah’s: Please send a 
check for $30 per person to Jane Kerrigan, 321 S. 154th 
Street Omaha, NE 68154.
Hotel reservations: 1-800-HARRAHS. 
Offer code: S06JOAN

Check out the Class of 71 Facebook:  
Search HN Class of 71

Holy Name Class of 1976
The Holy Name class of 1976 is not planning an offi cial 
reunion but would like as many classmates as possible to 
join the All School party at Clancy’s on Saturday, June 11

Creighton Prep Class of 1976
The 1976 graduates from Creighton Prep have created 
an evening for all 1976 graduates of the catholic schools 
around Omaha to enjoy. -To register use this link:
 http://creightonprep.creighton.edu/page.cfm?p=1416
Saturday, June 11 
  •Wenninghoff’s (6707 Wenninghoff Road near 
    Northwest High School) 
  •$25 per person (guests welcome) 
  •Dinner and drinks provided 
  •Mass @ 6:00pm 
  •Dinner at 6:45pm
If you have any questions please contact Mike McGlade at 
mmcglade@unmc.edu
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 Richard Brown H67 has 
lived a life most of us only see on 
television.  As a former agent of the 
Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco and 
Firearms, Brown has been a part of 
many high-profi le investigations.  
“During my 30 years with ATF I was 
involved with arson and bombing 
investigations, illegal fi rearms 
traffi cking cases, organized crime 
syndicates and even a couple of 
“moonshine” investigations. Many 
people may not realize it, but ATF 
was originally established during 
the prohibition era with Elliot Ness 
considered to be the forefather of the 
current day Special Agent.  Thinking 
back on all the investigations I worked 
on throughout my career, the most 
memorable one was that of an outlaw 
motorcycle gang that had committed 
murders, bombings, assaults and a 
myriad of other vicious offenses.  It 
was extremely rewarding to be able to 
take several members of this violent 
gang off the streets.  The investigation 
had all the makings of a Hollywood 
thriller and I hope someday they 

would actually make a movie about 
it, with my character being played by 
Brad Pitt.”
 After graduation from UNO 
with a degree in law enforcement 
and corrections, Brown was hired 
by the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco 
& Firearms in 1972 and was sent to 
Madison, Wisconsin as his fi rst post 
of duty. He remained there until 1975 
then transferred to Minneapolis/St. 
Paul where he spent the majority of 
his career, except for three years at the 
ATF headquarters near Washington, 
D.C.
 However, despite taking down 
some hardened criminals, Brown 
credits his education at Holy Name 
and the fi rm foundation of faith he 
established as a student for getting 
him through life.  He also developed 
many lifelong friendships with many 
of his classmates with whom he is still 
in touch.  “My faith has been tested in 
both my personal and professional life 
and without it I would have been lost.” 
Brown also states that the lay teachers 
and nuns at Holy Name reinforced the 

belief in helping others less fortunate. 
When asked what he would say to his 
teachers from high school he replied, 
“Thank you, any accomplishments I 
may have gotten throughout my life 
started with a good quality education 
based in faith and they are responsible 
for that.”
 Currently living in Coon 
Rapids, Minnesota with his wife Bev, 
Brown is the proud parent of two very 
successful children. Sara who is on the 
faculty at MIT and lives in the Boston 
area and Andy who is married and 
lives in St. Paul where he and his wife 
Lisa both work for a non-profi t social 
work agency.  Although he retired 
from ATF in 2002, he still continues 
to work in the law enforcement fi eld 
as a fi rearms analyst for ATF and a 
fi rearms instructor for the Federal 
Air Marshals.  His advice for current 
Holy Name students is “dream big and 
work hard towards those dreams.  You 
are the next generation of scientists, 
teachers, police offi cers and doctors.”

Class of 1967 Richard Brown Talks About Life and Career 

     The spirit of Holy Name was a 
common theme among the 2011 Hall 
of Fame Inductees Joe Kozol H88, 
Stephen Dwyer G56, Sr. Rosemary 
Floersch G48 RSM, and Sr. Mary Ellen 
Doyle OSM at this year’s banquet 
held on April 14th in the Holy Name 
Cafeteria. Many individuals spoke of 
how their experiences at Holy Name 
shaped their lives in various ways.  
Award winner Joe Kozol’s, brother 
Dave, told a very heartfelt story about 
his brother and his service to Holy 
Name.  When Dave asked Joe why he 

continues to give back to Holy Name, 
Joe commented “because it is home.”   
     Many others told funny stories or 
antidotes during their speeches.  One 
thing for sure was that, everyone in the 
room felt the pride of Holy Name!  
    We thank each of our 2011 Inductees 
for the time, treasure and talent they 
have provided to the Holy Name 
Community throughout the years.

Holy Name Spirit A Theme at 2011 Hall of Fame Banquet

2011 Hall of Fame Winners from left: Joe 
Kozol H88, Sr. Mary Ellen Doyle OSM, 
Sr. Rosemary Floersch G48 RSM, and
Stephen Dwyer G56
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Hannah Hetherington, 
granddaugher of Carol H59 
and Ernest Pfannenstiel, 
lives with a diagnosis many 
like her never have to hear.  
The 2011 Omaha Heart 
Ball Princess’s congenital 
heart defect is the leading 
cause of sudden death in 
athletes.  When Hannah 
began playing basketball in 
grade school, her parents 
Jack and Ann, noticed she 

was easily winded and took her to the doctor.  She was 
diagnosed with sports-induced asthma and continued to 
play basketball.  At times, her lips would turn blue and 
her parents and coaches would encourage frequent breaks 
and use of her inhaler.  During extreme episodes, Hannah 
would head to an urgent care facility for a breathing 
treatment.
At one of those emergency visits, the doctor on call 
questioned Hannah’s original asthma diagnosis and gave 
her an electrocardiogram to check her hearts’ electrical 
activity.  As suspected, the results were abnormal and 
she was referred to her family physician to follow up.  
Soon, Cardiologist Dr. Christopher Erickson at Children’s 
Hospital and Medical Center was brought in and made the 
life-changing diagnosis.  The then Millard North freshman 
was diagnosed with a hypertrophic cardiomyapathy.  
The next day Hannah had a heart catherization, MRI 

and a stress test.  One week later, Hannah received an 
implantable cardioverter defi brillator, known as an ICD.  
More  than one year later, Hannah makes it her mission 
to educate her peers about CPR and heart disease, and to 
raise money for cardiovascular research breakthroughs.  
Doctors say Hannah’s heart disease has progressed some, 
but with medication, plenty of rest and proper exercise she 
is doing well and is optimistic.
(Article courtesy of The American Heart Association)
 Since the publishing of The American Heart 
Association article,  Carol Pfannenstiel has updated Holy 
Name with the following information from Hannah’s 
parents, Ann and John “As a result of Hannah’s latest 
visit to her Cardiac physician, we found ourselves at 
the UN Med Center this morning visiting with several 
doctors, nurses, and counselors. We visited with Dr. Ioana 
Dumitru, a transplant cardiologist, and Dr. John Um, a 
transplant surgeon, to begin Hannah’s evaluation process 
which will hopefully lead us into gaining a spot on the 
transplant ‘list’. Her latest check up revealed a dramatic 
change in her heart function since her last check up six 
months ago. Specifi cally, it appears Hannah’s heart is 
functioning at only 12%. The way it was explained to 
us was if her heart was functioning at 50%, we could 
probably get another year out of her heart with the help of 
meds, but 12% isn’t going cut it.”
Thank you to your many prayers, Hannah received a heart 
transplant on May 2. Please continue to keep Hannah and 
her family in your prayers.

Hetherington Named Omaha Heart Ball Princess

2011 Holy Name Harvest 
“Our Faith Shines Through”

Kick Off Party
Wine and Sign Event

Wednesday, May 18th, 2011 
6:00-8:00pm

Holy Name School Library

Please join us for desserts and 
refreshments to kick off 

2011 Harvest Dinner activities!
RSVP 402.451.6622

What is the Wine and Sign Party?
The wine and sign parties allows volunteers to pick the businesses they want 
to solict for gifts for the silent auction that occurs at our Harvest Event. For 
those of you less familiar, here’s how Gift Acquisition works:
    •The development offi ce prepares solicitation letters for previous and  
      potential business donors. 
    •At the Wine and Sign event, volunteers select businesses they are willing 
      to contact via follow up calls. 
    •The Development Offi ce mails the solicitation letters.
    •After the letters are sent, the Gift Acquisition volunteers contact the 
      businesses by phone to remind them of the request and facilitate the 
      donation process. In some cases, the donors respond promptly; in other 
      cases, additional calls are needed. Gift Acquisition Team Leaders  
      maintain contact with Gift Acquisition volunteers to ensure the process is  
      going smoothly.
     •The Development Offi ce staff assist as requested by sending out additional letters   
      or by arranging to pick up donations.
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Up-to-Date News

Alumni News

Ray and Geri (Frost) Stratman celebrated their 60th 
wedding anniversary
April 5, 2011. They were 
married at Holy Name 
Church in Omaha.The 
honorees have fi ve children 
and 12 grandchildren. Geri 
is a 1948 graduate of Holy 
Name High School. She was 

inducted into the Holy Name Hall of Fame in 2008. The 
Stratman’s have been active members of St. Pius X Church 
in Omaha since 1955.

Dave and Donna Sweeney’s H78
daughter Rachel was informed that 
she made the Dean’s List at Metro 
Community College!  Rachel has a 
3.5 GPA with a 12 hour class load.  
She also works 25-30 hours a week.

Kenny Dinan H79 and Rosie (McAndrew) Dinan H80, 
have 3 daughters all graduating on May 14th. Jennifer will 
graduate with her Master’s degree in Speech Pathology 
from Southeast Missouri State University, Lauren is 
graduating Magna Cum Laude with her Bachelor’s degree 
in Wild life Biology, also from SEMO, and Sarah is 
graduating from Doniphan Trumbull High school.

Rita Sobetski H47 is currently living at Remington 
Heights Retirement Center 
in Omaha, where she was 
recently voted resident of 
the month! Rita is actively 
involved in Project Linus.  
Project Linus provides love, 
a sense of security, warmth 
and comfort to children who 
are seriously ill, traumatized, or otherwise in need through 
the gifts of new, handmade blankets and afghans.

Father Mike McAndrew 
H65 joined United States 
Secretary of the Interior 
Ken Salazar in designating 
National Historical 
Landmark “40 Acres,” 
the original home of the 
United Farm Workers 
(UFW). “40 Acres” is 
located just outside of 

Delano, CA.  Father McAndrew has worked extensively 
with UFW in his ministry. 

Dave Kozol H77 was honored by the Susan G. Komen for 
the Cure Nebraska Affi liate for his faithful and unwavering 
support of the mission of the organization. Kozol was 
awarded the “Pink Tie” Award on Friday, April 8th in 
Omaha.  Congrats Dave! 

Alexandria Bell Martin G02 was married in August 2010 
to Cordell Martin.  She is a December 2010 Creighton 
University graduate. She and her husband reside in Omaha.  
Alexandria is employed at Physicians Mutual.

Niall Norney G87 was selected for the Robert Noyce 
Scholarship and is working on his MBA at Bellevue 
University. 

Jim and Mary Jane Coulton H70 became grandparents 
to Samuel Williams in February.  Congratulations!

Judd Allen Jr H84 is currently on his second deployment 
to the Middle East. He has spent time in Kuwait, Qatar, 
Iraq and Afghanistan.  When he returns to the United 
States he will reside in 
Omaha with his wife 
Erin.  Judd is in the 
above picture with his 
cousin Jody Hansen, 
son of Mary Claire 
Hansen Vaughan H65 
at the Joint Base in 
Balad, Iraq. 
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From the Director of Development

Development News

     Imagine Breaking Barriers for the Children of Holy 
Name School! A benefi t for the students was held Saturday, 
April 30 at St. Robert Bellarmine Mainelli Center located 
at 11802 Pacifi c Street in Omaha.  The evening included 
a cocktail reception, dinner and student entertainment. 
Anchor and Reporter KETV NewsWatch Seven First News, 
Nichole Berlie emceed the evening and Mr. Joe Temme 
provided auctioneer skills for the raise the paddle portion to 
support the tuition needs of the students.  
     Sponsors of this event were:  Aon, CETAC 
Technologies, Lisa and Scott Cooney, House of Muffl ers 
and Brakes, Javlin Ventures, Missouri River Title, Dundee 
Bank, Dundee Financial Services, Mark and Ursula 
Treinen, Gretna Vision Source!, Rita and Dr. Len Higgins, 
Liz and R.J. Neary, Dr. Ann Marie and Trent Bausch, 
Bernie and Dr. Bill Breshnahan, Diane and Jeff Briggs, 
Kate and Mike Bullerdick, Mary and Dr. Scott Carollo, 
Nancy and Dan Davis, Stacey and Mark Floersch, Katie 
and Joel Guenther, Jennifer and Dan Hamann, Dr. Janie 
and Greg Mikuls, Anne and Dr. Steve Raynor, Beth and 
Dr. Bob Recker, Mary and Dr. Tim Sheehan, Molly and 
Toby Schropp, Dr. Brett Thomsen, and Elaine and Doug 

Wilwerding and 
many others
    Chairpersons 
of the event 
were: Jane and 
Jim Arts, Judy 
and Ron Beran, 
Jen and Rick 
Bettger, Jennifer 
and Matt Dwyer, 

Lisa and Rob Johnson, Pete Ricketts and Susanne Shore, 
and Ursula and Mark Treinen.
“Continuing to raise funds for our students and school is 
critical for day to day operations and growth. The gifts 
from this event allow us to maintain excellence!  Holy 
Name students graduate with the tools necessary to be 
tomorrow’s leaders. We are so grateful for the support of 
the chairs, sponsors, guests, St. Robert’s and volunteers 
as we continue the work of the mission of Holy Name. ” 
Colleen Peterson, Development Director.

IMAGINE BREAKING BARRIERS FOR THE CHILDREN OF

Imagine Breaking Barriers..a Benefi t for Holy Name School

I hope everyone experienced a joyous Easter! With the light of our Lord shining on all of us we 
can continue our journey. You and so many others bring this light to Holy Name. We are forever 
grateful for the prayers and support of our Alumni and friends.
The 2011 Annual Appeal, “Shine Your Light, Share Yourself” is going very well thanks to your 
generous gifts. It is never too late to send in your contribution to the appeal which provides a 
solid foundation for our students for the upcoming school year. We are very close to our goal of 
$50,000 and your gift may be the one that puts us over the top!
Right on the heels of this Rambler you will be receiving the latest material on our continuing 
Capital Campaign. Just as you and I must take care of our homes, we must take care of the 
buildings on our campus. Over the past fourteen years you have contributed to over $1.9 million 

dollars toward capital improvements to the buildings. Phase III is just as critical as our fi rst campaign in 1996 because of 
improved construction processes we can save money by replacing things like lighting fi xtures and windows. In order to be 
the best stewards of your generous gifts we constantly strive to make the most prudent and long lasting improvements to 
our campus buildings. Please consider a gift to Phase III of Stories Shared, Lives Blessed, Future Embraced.
As spring moves forward the development offi ce staff is already hard at work for Harvest 2011. Our theme this year 
mirrors our legacy; “Our Faith Shines Through”. We hope that you will be a part of this wonderful event held annually on 
the fi rst Friday of October. Thanks for all you do for Holy Name. My prayers go out to each and every one of you! 
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Development News
2010-2013 Capital Campaign Phase III: 

Stories Shared, Lives Blessed, Future Embraced
 Our work continues! We are honored and humbled by the generous donations toward 
our efforts.  Phase II and the extension year (June 2006 - June 2010) provided $478,954.00 in donations toward renovations on 
the campus. Thank You! 
 We are currently kicking off the 2010-2013 campaign! A great group of leaders have stepped up for the next three years. 
These Holy Name Development Board members, alumni and parishioners are proud to stand and tell the story of our success. 
This group represents each decade of our history since 1930! A great thank you to Marie Becker H30 O’Donnell, Margaret Rose 
Gaughen H35 Carlin, Mary Kay Dannehy H39 Hegarty, Mary Jane McGowan H42 Edney, Bob Gates H44, James (Art) Mullin 
H54, Tom LaHood H55, Margie O’Donnell H56 O’Hanlon, Rich Fitzgerald G58, Tom Luby H60, Gordon Brown H63, Theresa 
Evans H66 Gleason, Mike Clarke H70, Curt Simon H71, Teresa McAndrew H72 Burks, Carol Farha G72 McGlade, John Pfl ug 
H80, Jarrod Evans G93, Angie Pfl ug G95 Knight, Becky Bender G2000, and Kathleen Hahn for their support of the 2010-2013 
campaign.The following projects have been identifi ed for this three year campaign:

o School Building:  Tuck pointing   Approximate Cost  $114,000
o School Building:  Update all lighting  Approximate Cost  $28,500
o School Building:  Replace windows  Approximate Cost  $242,000
o Church Building:   Tuck pointing   Approximate Cost  $77,250
o Church Building:  Update cafeteria lighting  Approximate Cost  $6,275
o Church Building:   Landscape south side  Approximate Cost  $7,750
o Rectory Building:  Tuck pointing   Approximate Cost  $6,380
o Rectory Building:  Update electrical system  Approximate Cost $58,500
        Total Goal:  $540,655

Overview of Campaign Work 1996-2010 
Holy Name has run a successful capital campaign for campus building maintenance and renewal since 1996. Over these past 
fourteen years, our benefactors have given more than $1,936,954.00 toward our goals.
    • (1996–2001) Total gifts: $893,000. Completed goals: replaced the roof on the church and gymnasium; repaired the roof on 
the school and rectory; upgraded teacher’s salaries and benefi ts; installed a staffed technology lab; and refurbished specifi c areas 
of the cafeteria. 
    • (2003–2006) Total gifts: $565,000. Completed goals: renovated two of the grade school restrooms, including handicapped 
accessibility and upgraded plumbing; renovated the women’s and men’s restrooms in the cafeteria, including handicapped 
accessibility; installed an elevator in the church; and replaced the school main entrance steps and stone architecture including 
installation of railings.
    • (2006–2009) Total gifts: $384,607.00. Completed goals: installed diagonal parking with handicapped accessibility on the 
south side of the church; updated and installed new electrical wiring throughout the school building; installed new fi re alarm 
systems in the school building and fi eld house; installed window air conditioners in all classrooms; installed keyless entry 
system for entrances to the school building and the fi eld house; capped off underground boiler steam pipes and ran new pipes 
above ground in the school and fi eld house; moved main entrance of the rectory from the east side to the southwest end, adding 
a ramp for accessibility; renovated fi ve classrooms with new drop ceilings, lights, fresh paint, and new carpet; installed drop 
ceilings and new lights in the primary grades hallway; rerouted the water drainage off the church, school and fi eld house with an 
underground system; and installed new asphalt and striping for the entire parking area of the campus. 
    • (2009–2010 Extension Year) Gifts to date: $94,347.00. Completed goals: Replaced air conditioning system in the church; 
installed new fl oor and new ceiling in the cafeteria; replaced the doors on the north side of the church and the west and south 
side of the fi eld house; renovated the east side (old main entrance) of the Rectory; and erected a permanent school sign at the 
(west) main entrance of the school building.
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Parish News

A Note from Father Frankf

     Gertrude (Ramm) McAndrew will be 90 years young in July. She has lived across 
the street from Holy Name for 86 years.  She was the fi rst of the ten Ramm’s to attend 
HN. Gert graduated with the class of 1939 and was the fi rst Prom Queen! The seven 
McAndrew children are also Holy Name grads - Fr. Mike G61, Mary Pat Peters H69, 
Bob H71, Teresa Burks H72, Marty H74, Kathy Watson H75 and Rosie Dinan H80. 
She has 16 grandchildren and 16 great grandchildren. Two of her great grandchildren 
are current students in the grade school at Holy Name. 
     Gert considers Holy Name her extended family. She attends daily Mass, sings in 
the choir, belongs to the Confraternity and OK group, volunteers, does sewing for 
several parishioners and the Creighton Jesuits, plays pinochle every Thursday in the 
cafeteria, and takes organ lessons in her spare time! She was inducted into the Holy 
Name Hall of Fame in 2004. 
     Her birthday is July 24th which is also the day of the Ramm Family Reunion that 
is held every 5 years in Omaha. She will be surrounded by at least 300 of her favorite 
people! If you can catch up with her, please wish her Happy Birthday!

Lifetime Holy Name Parishioner to Celebrate 90th Birthday

     Alumni Weekend is coming up June 11th and 12th. I truly hope you will be a part of this 
wonderful celebration!  The weekend is special because we get to see many of our alumni and 
thank them in person for their generosity throughout the years.  You play an important role at 
Holy Name and give tirelessly with your time, talent and treasure.  It is an honor to be a part of a 
community that has such a wonderful group of alumni!  
     Once again, we will watch students graduate from Holy Name. These young men and women 
are the future of the parish and school.  It is important that they understand the signifi cance of 
graduating from Holy Name. I challenge you to take a moment to speak to our graduates, as 
well as our younger students, and let them know the pride that you share as Holy Name alumni.  
Together, you can create a bridge from the past to the future.
     We have a very important event to prepare for in 2017, we will be celebrating our centennial!  
I am working on an article about our church focusing on the art and architectural design.  Many 
things must come together to ensure that this celebration is as important as it should be to our 

Parish. Personally, I hope the cross on the bell tower of the church can be completed prior to the centennial. Originally it 
was built with an open top; years later a peaked roof was added to match the design of the church. I have been working 
with Tony Pfl ug and a few others to design and install a cross. A bell tower has a symbolic meaning for church beyond 
calling people to worship.  The traditional designs of churches were to show that the church was the ark of safety amidst 
the chaos that surrounds us in this word.  The image of the boat is to be upside down to show that the ark is to bring us 
safely to heaven rather than glide along the sea of sin.  The power source and steering of the boat is the rudder and motor.  
This is represented by the bell tower, but the image is only complete if there is a cross on the steeple.  This shows us that 
Christ is our rudder or the way, and He is the power that we depend on to get us to heaven.
     If you have ideas, signifi cant artifacts or are interested in helping to fund this project, please let me know.  This should 
be a perfect fi nishing touch to the church that many of you helped to build along with the architect, Carl P. Stangel, my 
great uncle and your fellow parishioner back then.
     As we welcome our alumni back, see our 8th grade graduates move on and look to our centennial we have a lot to 
celebrate and be thankful for. These things happen because of you: our friends, parishioners and alumni.  
Thank you! 
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Parish News

Find us on Facebook!
Exciting news!  You can now follow Holy Name School 
and Parish on Facebook!  Holy Name is reaching out to 
our parishioners, alums and friends in various ways to 
provide you the most up to date news in a timely fashion.  
We encourage you to “like” both the school and parish 
face book pages and watch for updates!  You can fi nd Holy 
Name School at 
www.facebook.com/holynameschoolomaha and 
Holy Name Catholic Community at 
www.facebook.com/holynamecatholiccommunity-omaha
Don’t forget you can always join our email listserv by 
emailing holynamealumni@holynameomaha.org

St. Patrick’s Day Party a Success
The Holy Name St. Patrick’s Day party netted over $16,000 

in support of Holy Name 
Catholic Community. Frank 
Samland and Steve Kimberling 
won the $10,000 grand prize 
sweepstakes.  Many people 
came out for the evening 
to enjoy tasty corned beef 
sandwiches, ice cold beer, 
terrifi c music by Donneybrook 
and plenty of laughs with 
friends.  Organizers Shawn and 
Joyceane Peterson estimated 
a crowd between 500-600 
people! Shawn Peterson states, 

“the St. Patrick’s Day party is always such a good time.  
We hope that next year we can get more of our alums to 
join us!  It is always great to see old faces at Holy Name.” 
This event is a fundraiser for Holy Name and the monies 
raised go to support the overall operations of the church 
and school.  

Time to Purchase a Calendar
It is Calendar Club time! The concept of the Calendar 
Club is very simple.  The cost is $25.00 per calendar.  
This makes you eligible for a cash prize awarded each 
day for one full year – 365 chances to win and even if 
you win once, you are eligible to win again. Your number 
is included in the drawings every day.  Daily prizes are 
$50.00, with these exceptions: the fi rst Friday of each 
month $100.00, Christmas and Easter $1,000.00, July 
4, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, New Year’s Day, 
President’s Day $300.00, and December 8, The Feast of the 
Immaculate Conception  $200.00. 
Remember, all the proceeds are used to defray the cost of 
educating our youth.  Please support Holy Name School
by participating. Call 402.451.6622 to get your calendar!

Harvest Theme Unveiled
Holy Name is pleased to announce the theme, “Our 
Faith Shines Through” for the 2011 Harvest benefi t 
dinner and auction to be held on Friday, October 7.  This 
year’s Harvest Chairs are Carol Gutchewsky H78 and 
Les Valentine.  Co-Chairs are Kathie and Ken Hahn, 
parishioners.  Please mark your calendars to attend this 
great event.  If you would like to advertise in the program, 
underwrite the event, volunteer, or donate an item for the 
silent auction please contact Megan Moslander at 
402-451-6622 or meganmoslander@holynameomaha.org 

Fish Fry’s Bring in the Crowds
Once again Holy Name Fish Frys were the talk of the town 
and brought in thousands of people. One couple drove 
nearly two hours every 
Friday.  When asked, 
she commented that 
she tries to never miss 
a Holy Name Fish 
Fry, the only reason 
she will stay away is 
if the weather is bad.  
Lucky for us, the only 
weather we had to deal 
with was some chilly 
temperatures and a few 
showers.  This year the average was around 2,200 people 
each fi sh fry Friday.  Mark your calendars for 2012, fi rst 
Fish Fry is February 17th!

Holy Name teacher James McDermott and 
friends wait in line at the Fish Fry

Cliff McKenna, Liam McKervey
& Paddy Finney Return!

 in A Grand & Glorious Concert 
to Support 

Holy Name School!

Friday, August 26th
Holy Name Cafeteria 

Watch for upcoming information!
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Freeman Burns
Tom & Jane LaHood
Paul Caswell
Barbara Walker
Sr. Mary Ellen Doyle, OSM
Hall of Fame Honoree
James & Patricia Donlan
Kathy Elliott
Joe & Shirley Evans
Lois Gutchewsky
Ray & Barb Rutten
Paul & Peggy Strawhecker
William & Kathleen Wade
Jerry & Virginia Wall
Steve Dwyer
Hall of Fame Honoree
Lois Gutchewsky
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Ray & Barb Rutten
Sr. Rosemary Floersch, RSM
Hall of Fame Honoree
Rita & Dick Ecabert
Paul Floersch, Jr
Lois Gutchewsky
Frank & Sofi a Kock
Lynne Pitner
Laurie Wagner
Joe Kozol
Hall of Fame Honoree
Lois Gutchewsky
Donald & Kay Kirschbaum
Bob, Stacy & Carson Kozol
Margaret Mary Miller, RSCJ
Rita & Dick Ecabert

†Aristides Abariotes
Art & Judy Mullin
†Tom Bender
Anne & Dale Terry
Tim Brich
Dan & Peg Worthing
Laurel Rea
†Marilyn Sobraske Byrne
John & Joan Long
†Bill Clavin, Jr.
Alice McGowan
†Michael Cole
Mary Adler
Darrell & Peg Bermel
Stephen & Sally Burk 
Don & Kay Kirschbaum

Gene & Sue Kozol
Mary & John Tulson
Phillip & Judith Tamisiea
†James & Dorothy Cooney
Lisa & Scott Cooney
†Darrell Eckardt
Luke & Shirley Coniglio
†Jack Ferry Sr.
Gary & Pam Smith
†Pat Geren
Luke & Shirley Coniglio
†Stephanie Goodrich
Donna & Dave Sweeney
†John Grasso
Luke & Shirley Coniglio
†Ray and Tillie Guggenberger
Raymond Guggenberger
†Rita McGovern Hiber
Michael McGillicuddy
†Karen Jenkins
Tony & Nettie Pfl ug
†Darlene Kaster
Luke & Shirley Coniglio
†Barbara J. Knauf
Luke & Shirley Coniglio
†Rosemary Koley
Luke & Shirley Coniglio
†Judy Lang
Theresa Bosanek
Pamela Botos 
Jim & Nora Carlson
Joe & Peggy Cruver
Clare Davlin
Bob & Sheila Gehrman
Lois Gutchewsky
Frank & Sofi e Kock
Rod & Sue Kuhlmann
Carol & Mike McGlade
Jackie Mlady
Elsie Oviatt
Mary & Delbert Potmesil
Laurel Rea
Robert & Betty Stern Jr.
Ray & Barb Rutten
Dan & Peg Worthing
†Earnie Larsen
Art & Judy Mullin
†Robert Leisman
Luke & Shirley Coniglio
Dan & Peg Worthing
†Robert Lewis
Audrey M.Bak
Bob & Marlene Brady
Wilbur & Marlene Chaney
Luke & Shirley Coniglio

Carol Costello
Marilynn Currier
Bob Dropinski 
Dorothy Dropinski
Bob Gates
Stanley & Sandra Glandt
Ralph & Charlotte Hakel
Candy Hall
Kenneth M. Harrelson
Michael & Darlene Hawley
Terry & Gayle Hughes
Les Kardell
Patrick Lewis 
Tom Lewis & Family
Robert & Doris McPherson
Lee Monson
Al & Barb Morton
Tim & Barb Muldoon
Bob O’Connor
Del Peetz
Dick & Lois Reeh 
Tom & Rita Ramm
Pat & Ken Rochford
Howard Rudloff
Jean Schmitz
Marilyn J. Sampson
Don & Patty Stull
Kathy Thielen
†Sheila Maiefski  
Jim & Patty Donlan
Paul & Susie Sieczkowski
†Russell ‘Rusty’ Maxwell
Margaret & Donald Christensen
Marjorie Hood
Harry W. McFadden
Mary Jean & Harry W. McFadden Jr.
Margaret A. Swanson 
Steve & Cindy Swanson
Susan Swanson
Donna & Dave Sweeney
Anne & Dale Terry
Anna Mae Vogltanz
†Louise (Kleespies) O’Donnell
Rita & Dick Ecabert
Margaret Mary Miller, RSCJ
†Art O’Leary
Rita & Dick Ecabert
Margaret Mary Miller, RSCJ
†Doris Olson
Luke & Shirley Coniglio
†Kathleen Pfl ug
Acoustic Groove- John Rogers
Mary Adler
Mike & Theresa Albright
Bob & Pat Allison

Stephen A. Amdor 
Terry Battiato
Maureen & David Beat
Fran Bergevin
Darrell & Peg Bermel
John & Nancy Bock
Geraldine Borchman
Jenny & Andy Bradley
Carmella Briganti
Teresa Burks
Freeman & Katie Burns
Thomas & Mary Beth Burton
Eileen Byrne
Jane Cannon
Tom & Betty Carew
Jim & Nora Carlson 
Marie Carlson
Rozanne M. Christensen
James & Mary Conway
Mead & Velma Cook
Bernadine Coulton
Carol & Roy Cowart
Bill & Kathy Crowell
Stephen & Mary Davis
Clare Davlin
Richard A. Dick
Kenny & Rosie Dinan
Stephen & Marilou Dohe
Paul & Irene Donovan
Maureen & Jerry Duran
George & Becky Elster, Jr.
Phyllis Evans
Kathy Farha
Downey Fitzgerald 
Mike & Janelle Fitzgerald
Larry & Jane Frye
Jack Gahan
Ed & Barb Gillin
John Grandfi eld
John Gutchewsky
Lois Gutchewsky
M. M. Hart
Mary Kay Hegarty
Thomas & Nancy Herbert
Bob & Sondra Herold
Tom & Margaret Hoarty
Danny Holst & Jessica Crocker
Virginia Inclan
Jackson Home Appliance 
Service Inc.
Charles & Beverly Jensen
Stephen & Mary Margaret Jones
John & Patty Killgore
Phyllis Kirby & Family
Don & Kay Kirschbaum

The Honor / Memorial Program is a beautiful way to honor or remember a loved one! 
Listed below are gifts received through Honor / Memorial envelopes from February 1, 2011 to March 31, 2011
Please forgive us if we missed your name and notify us at 402-451-6622 so we can correct our records. 

Honors

Memorials

Honors/Memorials
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Honors/Memorials
Helen, Patrick & Kerry Knight
Frank & Sofi e Kock
Gene & Sue Kozol
Brud Kramer
Marj Krawczyk
Doris  Kuhl
Tom & Jane LaHood
Clo Ann Langdon
Chuck & Kathy Larsen
Marge Larsen
Lucille Larson
Wayne & Wanda Leaders
Carol Lenders & Don Schmidt
Mary Lou & Tom Lilleskov
Gary & Marlene Machal
Harold & Vicki Mack
Robert S. Maguire
Maurie Maiefski
Mama’s Pizza,Inc.
Tina & Dave Masilko
Shirley Maxwell
Maureen McGill
Tom & Dianne McGinn
Carol & Mike McGlade
Alice McGowan
Bob & Cathy McGowan, Jr.
Loretta McGowan
Richard McGowan
Mary B. McKee
Pat & Mike McKeever
Harry & Arlene McKinney
Tom & Linda McLaughlin
Jim & Marcia Meredith
Joan Millington
Colleen Minturn
Jackie Mlady
John & Kay Monzingo
Jerry & Maria Moran
Virginia Muelleman
Loren & Lisa Muschall
Mutual of Omaha  
Retirement Plans Division/
Mutual of Omaha
James & Jacqueline Novotny
Brian O’Leary Family
Roger & Ann Osborn
Dale Oviatt
Elsie Oviatt
Darlene & Frank Perrotto
Joseph & Lynette Pesek
Rick & Colleen Peterson
Tony & Nettie Pfl ug
William & Dorothy Pfl ug
Physicians Mutual-eCommerce Dept/
Sean Morrixon
Phil & Rosemary Pogge
Mary & Delbert Potmesil
David & Irene Purchase
Marilyn K. Ralston
Wyatt Ramsey

Jo Ann Rangel 
Dorothy S. Rasmussen
Eileen & Vince Rasnick
Laurel Rea
Howard Rudloff
Ray & Barb Rutten
John & Theresa Ryan
Laura Safa
Robert & Shirley Saum
Phillip & Emily Sauvageau
Mike Sawicki
Jack & Shirley Schaefer
Tom Scherer
Jean Schmitz
Lucy Shirley
Karen Shrader
Randy & Sharon Short 
Shawn M. Slatunas
Evelyn Sloboth
Susan A.Sloboth
Kenneth, Virginia & 
Duane Smalley
Alice Smith 
Dan & Donna Smith
Helen Smith 
Kathy Smith 
Michele Smith
Rissy Smith
Rita Sobetski
Mary Lou Sorensen
Brenda & Dan Sprunk
Bonnie Stoeckinger
Marge Strampe
Margaret Swanson 
Steve & Cindy Swanson
Donna & Dave Sweeney
Rick & Lu Ann Tejral
Anne & Dale Terry
Lawrence & Eileen Thimm
Bernard Trapp
John & Laurie Vance
William & Sharon Veys
Rose & John Vokoun & Family
Nancy & Bob Weeks
Lori & Kelly Wiggins
Gregory & Mary Ann Wilken
Karen & Steve Wilt
Ellie Wingender
Dan & Peg Worthing
†Alan Reynolds
Gary & Pam Smith
†Francis Schulte
Helen D. Andresen
Janet & Bert Bailey
Eileen Byrne
John & Luci Catalano
Sue & Clark Dix
Victor & Phyllis Hansen
Colleen & Jim Hardick
Anne & Gary Hargis

Mike & John Hargis
Tom & Margaret Hoarty 
Anne M. Houlihan
Donald & Patricia Kemp
Joe & Judy Latoza
Madeline Mueller
Phyllis Ostblom
Julie & Dick Pierson
Paul & Connie Wade
Lynn & Terry Walsh
Ron & Karen Zych
†Carl & Alyce Smith, Sr.
Dale & Mary Smith
Gary & Pam Smith 
Ron & Marianne Smith
†Scot Thompson
Art & Judy Mullin
†Dorothy Tobin
William and Janet Tobin
†Dale Uehling
Jan & John Anderson
Ed & JoAnn Bergin
R.K. & L.J. Betkie
Eileen Byrne
George Eisenberg
Victoria T. Fanta
Kathy Farha
Patricia A.Frisbie
Roger & Rita Goree
Bonnie & Tim Grimmett
Lois Gutchewsky
Helen A. Harvey
Don & Kay Kirschbaum
Brud Kramer
Joseph W. Lamoureux
Lucille Larson
Carol & Mike McGlade
Mary B. McKee
J. Gordon & Judith Moore
Sydney & James Morton
Elsie Oviatt
William & Laura Powers
Julianne Pribyl
Cleo D. Snyder
Timothy & Joan Sparks
Bonnie Stoeckinger
Geraldine & Harold Uehling
Audrey & Ed Vanackeran
Clayton & Katherine West
†Mary Ann Vakoc
Lisa Asmussen
Joann Barrickman
Fran Bergevin
Darrell & Peg Bermel
Vi Bibow
Nathan & Carrie Broders
Tom & Betty Carew
Jim & Nora Carlson
Marie Carlson
Clare Davlin

Rita & Dick Ecabert
Chloris Edwards
Elizabeth Ehlers
Kathy Farha
Tim & Liz Goodroad
Lois Gutchewsky
Connie Hursh
David J. Janda
Terry & Sue Johnson
Sharon Doug Kaspar 
Mary A. Keefe
Joseph & Marlene Kelly
E.P. Kirby 
Don & Kay Kirschbaum
Lucille Larson
Trudy Lazure
Betty Leary
David & Susan Littlewood
Shirley Maxwell
Alice McGowan
Joan Millington
Brian O’Leary & Family
Elsie Oviatt
Tony & Nettie Pfl ug
Diane & James Robertson
Ray & Barb Rutten
Sharon & Don Schleich
Jean Schmitz
Servants of Mary
Marge Strampe
Anne & Dale Terry
Mary Beth & Alan Wass
Clayton & Katherine West
James & Janet Vakoc
Michael & Cynthia Valentino
Dan & Peg Worthing
†John Wingender, Sr.
Karen Cullinan
†John Wingender III
Karen Cullinan

Corrections: 
The following individuals were omitted 
from †Frances Gilroy Memorials:  
Dr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Deeths
Randy & Pam Grosse
Gert  McAndrews
Jim & Dorothy Olsen
Carol Pfannenstiel 
George & Shirley Turgeon
Anna Mae Vogltanz

Sr. Angeline Hakel, OSM should 
have been listed under Honors not 
Memorials in the Winter 2011 issue of 
the Rambler. Sorry Sister!.
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Please pray for peace and healing for:

Prayers/Remembrances

Mike Adler H70, brother of Joe H67, John H68, Mary Finks 
H69, Bill H74, Susie Mathies H75, Jim H82 and Peggy 
Dougherty H86

Jerry Bender H71, brother of Dennis H60, †Tom H62, Sharon 
Ann H64, †Patrick HF65, Peggy H67, Mary H69 and Fred 
H71

Jim Decker H76
Patrick H50 and Evelyn Early

Mark Germany, husband of Kathy Klein Germany H80
Rae Grund Harding G55
James Grimm HF45, brother of Betty Grimm Jershin H43
Gene Gordon, husband of Rita Wolff Gordon H65
Patricia Henry H54
Annie Giblin daughter of Barb Gregg H54 and Jack Giblin 
Jack Giblin husband of Barb Gregg Giblin H54
Denny Hughes H54 brother of Terry GF59 and Colleen 

Hughes Roberts HF58
Mike Keegan H59
Daniel Langdon H53
Mike Larson H77, brother of Mary Kay H71, Mark H72, 

Margaret H76
Yvonne Engel Liddell H59
Clair Matza, mother of Tom G64, Jim H70, Eileen Matza Elles 

H71 and Jeff G73
Joe McGovern G42, brother of †Catherine McGillicuddy H35, 
 Sr. M. Patrice McGovern H38, †Rita Hiber HF41 and Pat 

McGovern HF43
John Moylan H64, brother of †Thomas H53, Maureen H55, 

Kathleen Brown H59
Marie Becker O’Donnell H30 mother of Margie O’Donnell 

O’Hanlon H56
Ernie Pfannenstiel, husband of Carol Howdle Pfannenstiel H59 
Howard Rudloff H50
Mary Burkhiser Searl H59
Betty Simon, mother of †Ray HF66, Todd H69 and Curt H71
Richard and Carolyn Maher Sudyka H58 

†William E. “Bill” Clavin Jr. husband of Kathleen Stratman Clavin G71

†James Edney G65  brother of †Sr. Carmelita OSM, H26, †Sr. M. 
     Rosaria H30, †Margaret Edney H31 and John Edney H42
†Eva Fimple mother of Ann Craig H63, Shirley Fimple GF63, 
     Stanley Fimple GF64, Jerry Fimple GF72 and Margaret 
     Fimple GF73
†Michael R. “Mike” Fowler H61 brother of †Rita Fowler H60 and 
      Mary Wilson H69
†Sebastiano “Dan” Greco father of Frank Greco H66, Mary 
      Hansen G67, Kathy Marcuzzo H75, Daniel Greco G74 and 
      Thomas Greco GF78
†Mary Kate Hegarty wife of †Robert Hegarty Jr H55
†Judith Lang H58 sister of George Lang G48 and Tom Lang H61
†Robert Leisman, father of Mark Leisman H82, Dean Leisman 

H85 and Debbie Leisman H83
†Bob Lewis H50 brother of †Bill Lewis H42 and †Don Lewis H43
†Bobbette Mlnarik wife of Robert Mlnarik H58
†Bill O’Neill father of Tom O’Neill, Ann Ducey HF71, †Daniel 
     O’Neill GF71, and Stephen O’Neill GF73
†Rosalia Padrnos mother of Wayne Padrnos H59
†Kathy Pfl ug wife of †Jerry Pfl ug G35 mother of †Stephanie 
     Pfl ug H61, Judie Jones H66, Pat Pfl ug HF66, Kris Pfl ug H67,   
     Andrea Kincer H67, Gerianne Smith H68, Jeff Pfl ug G66, 
     Tom Pfl ug H67, Joe Pfl ug H73, Mark Pfl ug H74, Tony Pfl ug 
     H76, Mary Frances Kepler H77, Marty Pfl ug H78, Jamie  
     Pfl ug H80 and John Pfl ug H80
†Gilbert Schenkelberg father of James Schenkelberg GF68, 
     Barbara Calabretto GF69, †Mike Schenkelberg GF70 and 
     Mary Mollner GF71
†Mary Ann Vakoc mother of Cindy Bledsoe H71, Nancy Honke 
      H72 and Mary Lou Vakoc H75

†Tommy Vaughan H79 brother of, †Emmett Vaughan, Rosemary 
      Ahren,  Leo Vaughan, Jr H54, Josephine Larsen HF56, Moria 
      Klein H58, Vickie Allen H62, Teddy Kading G59, Ed 
      Vaughan HF65, Mary Clair Hansen H65, Terri Moehring 
      H67, John Vaughan H69, Bridget Mullin H71, Mickey 
      Whitefi eld H72, Joe Vaughan H74, Pat Vaughan H77, Marty 
      Vaughan H81, and Ann Wehr H81

Correction
†Russell Maxwell father of Peggy Reed H66, Jackie Broderick 

H69, Barb H75, Patricia Davis G76, Sara Maxwell-Brown 
G74, Tom Broderick G67and Julie Erlbacher G78

Please keep the family members of these deceased in 
your thoughts and prayers



United Way Can Fund Holy Name Daycare!
Although Holy Name is not a United Way agency, our daycare center is a tax-exempt 501(c)3 

non-profi t organization that is eligible 
to be named as a benefi ciary of employee designations. 

Holy Name sincerely thanks alumni and friends who currently designate their 
United Way gifts to Holy Name Daycare! 

For more information, call the 
Holy Name Development Offi ce at 

402-451-6622 or 888-999-4655. 

Include Holy Name in Your Estate Plan and Become a Member 
of the Holy Name Perpetual Help Society!

If you have included Holy Name in your will, trust, or life insurance, you are eligible for membership in the 
Holy Name Perpetual Help Society. The society consists of more than 50 members and recognizes 

the valuable contributions of parishioners, alumni, and friends who include Holy Name in their estates.

[   ] Yes! I have included Holy Name in my estate plan and wish to become a member of the Holy Name
 Perpetual Help Society.

[   ] Please send me more information about including Holy Name in my will, trust, or life insurance.

Name: _______________________________________    Graduation Year:  _________   

Address:  ______________________________________________________________   

City: _________________________________    State: ______    Zip:  _____________

Telephone: ____________________    Email: _________________________________

Gifts That Continue To Give

The mission of Holy Name Catholic Community is to pass on the message and values of Jesus.  
To foster the growth of this parish and school, we embrace the community in which we are centered  We 

dedicate ourselvs to the development and growth of our community... 
the members of our parish, school and neighborhood.
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We Want to Hear from You!
Keep us updated. Complete this form and mail to: Holy Name Alumni and Development Offi ce
3014 N. 45th St., Omaha, NE 68104
Fax: 402-457-6901
Email: holynamealumni@holynameomaha.org
Call us with any questions: 402-451-6622 or toll free 888-999-4655

Name __________________________    Spouse Name  ______________________________________

Maiden Name _________________________    HS Grad Year _________    GS Grad Year  _________

Address  ___________________________________________________________________________   

City ___________________________________________    State _______    Zip  _________________

Home Phone _____________________    Email  ___________________________________________

Employer  __________________________________________________________________________

Job Title ______________________________________    Work Phone  _________________________

What are you up to? __________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________

Current Resident


